MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 6TH DECEMBER
2011 AT 7.30 P.M. AT NORTH WOOTTON COMMUNITY SCHOOL

Present:
Councillors Armiger, Cox, Kerkham, Kilham, Malik, Milne, Morrison and



Pulsford-Harris.


In attendance: Mrs. E. Wymer (Clerk)

1. Apologies – Councillors Crome, Marshall-Grint and Towler. 

2. Declaration of Interest – Councillor Pulsford-Harris declared an interest in the Woottons Arts Club.

3. Minutes of last meeting - It was unanimously agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on 1st November 2011 be signed as a true record of the meeting.  

4. Matters arising – None.
5.Law and order –

Councillor Towler in his absence had indicated to Councillor Cox that there had been 19 petty crimes in the village.

The meeting was closed for Open Forum

6. Open Forum

Mrs. A. Wiles from the Woottons Art Club was asked to address the meeting with regard to a donation from the Parish Council towards the increasing hire charges for the Scout HQ in Station Road to enable it to continue. It is thought that the group may have to meet elsewhere during the winter months and hopefully restart in Spring at the HQ.   However, Mrs. Wiles needs clarification from the Scout Group as to whether the charge of £20 is  per session or per hour.  The Clerk will write to the Scouts to ascertain hire charges.

The Art Group needs more members and Councillor Milne will include an advert on the Parish Council’s web-site and will be included in the next newsletter.

It was proposed by Councillor Armiger, seconded by Councillor Milne, that £100 should be donated if the Group continues in the Spring.  All agreed.

A parishioner reported that there has been late night activity in the Wootton Park car park and near the changing rooms during the weekends.  The Clerk will contact Sgt. Flanagan and ask for the PCSO to step up patrols in these areas.  

A Safer Neighbourhood Watch meeting is to be held on 20th December.
The meeting was re-opened.

7. Correspondence

Highways



Licence to cultivate outside Manor House, Manor Road,






subject to restrictions.  Circulated to all councillors.  Is it






the PC’s wish to accept the licence?

Norfolk Green



Re revised timetable.  The service is provided under contract






to NCC who wished to significantly reduce the evening services






to reduce costs.  Observations showed 0-2 passengers on average






and further funding cuts will take effect in 2012 which could






result in removal of the last bus as it is now.

B.T.



Repainting of telephone kiosk.  Has been added to schedule for






2012 which takes place between April – October.  Only their






contractors are allowed to paint.

Norfolk Coast Partnership

Election of community representatives: K. Harrison (Winterton- 






On-Sea), A. Murray (Hunstanton), I. Shepherd (Letheringsett),






M. Tipper (Cromer), M. Wade (Sedgeford).

Mr. E. Brown



Parking on grassed areas.  PC to monitor parking on village 






green.  B.C. unable to enforce parking on amenity land as they






are reviewing bye-laws but suggest it should be reported to






police as they are breaking the law by driving over pavement.

SWPC



Objections to scale of proposed development in South Wootton –






Circulated to all councillors.   

Wootton Park



Minutes

Discussion took place with regard to a cultivation licence in Manor Road.  It was agreed that this should not be taken over but that the Clerk should contact Highways to ask whether it would be possible to put a seat on this land near the bus stop.  The Clerk will also ascertain who cuts this area of grass.

The e-mail from Mr. Brown was discussed and it was agreed that the Parish Council should monitor parking on the village green but it does not seem to be a problem at present.  However, the parking on the grassed area opposite the entrance to The Howards does pose a problem as vehicles are having to cross the pavement which is a contravention of the Highway Code.  The Clerk will contact Sgt. Flanagan to ask that the police intervene.

The Chairman had received a letter from Bidwells, Land Agents, re the Local Development Framework with details of dates for further submissions.  If any future reports are considered appropriate, quotations will be obtained and put before the Parish Council for authorisation of expenditure.

8. Finance
Bal. b/fwd.






36915.76

Add:

SWPC




224.76

VAT




898.49








  1123.25









38039.01
Less:
E-ON




669.20

MHB Lighting




250.49

House on Green




177.00

E. Wymer (salary)




449.95

E. Wymer (expenses)



    7.50

SWPC



           1295.91

British Legion (poppy wreath)

   25.00

CGM (trees)



           1248.00

CGM (village green)


             276.00

SLCC (sub.)




   97.00
Bidwells (report)




 300.00








  4796.05
Bal. c/fwd.





           £33242.96
Made up as follows:

Saffron Building Society


13000.00 (matures 7.11.12.)

Lloyds TSB




20242.96






33242.96
£13,000 deposited with Saffron Building Society for 1 year at 2.5%.
An invoice from Bidwells for £300.00 for the Parish Council’s share of the report to the Borough Council was put before the meeting and payment authorised.  The Chairman explained that Lord Howard’s contribution of £1000 represented the report being done solely  for the Castle Rising Parish Council and included their share of Bidwell’s bill which had gone to the Parish Councils in respect of the 24 page report to the Borough Council on behalf of all 3 councils.   (Both South Wootton and Castle Rising had commissioned separate reports from Bidwell’s which they were paying for themselves.)

Above expenditure approved for payment.
The Clerk reported that the precept form has been received and the Responsible Finance Officer will put forward proposals for next year’s precept at the January meeting.

The review of the financial effectiveness will be deferred to a future meeting.

9.Highways  -
The Clerk will report that Priory Lane needs resurfacing from Manor Road to the green triangle at the bottom of Woodland Gardens.

A sewer has subsided in Cranmer Avenue and the surface near the entrance to the car park has also subsided which could cause damage to the underneath of vehicles.  The Clerk will report to Highways.

10.Wootton Park Association – 

Councillor Armiger reported that £4,000 from the 2011/12 budget has not been spent and this could be carried over to next year, in addition to £5,800 for 2012/13 giving a total of £9,800 for new equipment which is needed towards a skateboard park.  The target for the children is £500 towards the skateboard park together with proceeds from the Picnic on the Park.

Councillor Kerkham reported that Wootton Park is to apply for Queen Elizabeth Fields status.

Decision on the 9-acre field is on hold.

The proposal  for a new car park has been agreed in principle but more details are required before making a decision. 
11.Street lighting – Nothing to report.

12.Planning – 
Application for retention of free-standing canopy at North Wootton CP School has been granted by the Borough Council.

11/01876/F
Mr. A. Keene

Photo voltaic roof panels on roof of workshop 



Wootton Marsh Farms




Marsh Road

11/01968/F
Mr & Mrs Brown

Ground and 1st floor extension



23 Carlton Drive

Planning committee recommended approval.  Agreed. 

13.The Village –

Councillors Milne and Towler have put together a parishioner consultation which has been circulated to all councillors for comment.  It was agreed that this could be attached to the February newsletter for those people who do not have access to a computer.  The web-site has also invited volunteers to form a small group who could be consulted quickly electronically.

The Clerk reported that the dog waste bin will be relocated next to the litter bin outside North Wootton C.P. School.

14.Village Hall –

Councillor Milne has e-mailed the Chairman of the Village Hall Committee to arrange a meeting before the end of December to review their income and expenditure before our precept is set for next year.

The Village Hall treasurer should be reporting back to the Parish Council on a monthly basis.  It was proposed that, if the Village Hall Committee is in agreement, Councillor Armiger should take over as treasurer and regularise their accounts.

The Clerk reported that the application for an entertainment licence has been publicised in the Lynn News & Advertiser.

The Chairman reminded Councillors and parishioners that the next meeting will be on Tuesday, 10th January as the school is closed on the 3rd.




There being no other business the meeting closed at  9.10 pm.

…………………………………………. Chairman ………………………………….. Date

